CLINT CUM HAMLETS PARISH COUNCIL

www.clintcumhamlets.co.uk

Minutes of the Annual Assembly of Electorate

of Clint cum Hamlets Parish Council
held in the Community Centre, Burnt Yates
on Wednesday 9" May 2018 at 7.30pm

Present Clirs Harper, Scott, Parker, County ClIr Harrison, J Jennings (Clerk) + 1 Resident

Apologies

As ClIr Whitehead was not present Vice Chairman Clir Harper welcomed all to the meeting

Minutes The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 10" May 2017, having
being previously circulated, were signed as a true record.

Reports

1. Chairman Not present

2. Treasurers

Read by The Treasurer

The Balance sheet was handed out — ClIr Parker asked why the income
from the Allotment Association was high — It was 2 years.

The accounts were accepted as a true record

3. District Councilor

Due to the recent District elections Nathan Hull was no longer our Councilor
and ClIr Margaret Atkinson had a prior engagement. Clint cum Hamlets is
now in the area of Fountains and Ripley.

4. County Councilor

¢ Following a request from a resident re No Cold Calling Zone, Clir
Harrison reported that the Trading Standards within the County
Council were looking into this and will report back to the Parish
Council when further information available.

e Further rollout of Super fast Broadband — The County Council had
updated over the last 5 years and now Phase 3 is being rolled out, a
3 year project and information would be forwarded when further
information available.

e School Closure — No papers have been published and a decision was
to be made later this month, but not looking good.

Items for discussion

Cllr Harper opened the floor to the residents

1. Cricket Club Rent

A Resident reported that he had seen grass cuttings being put over the wall
into fields. Clerk to send letter to Ground care to ask them not to do this.

2. Rent

A Resident asked why a difference between organisations rent. It was said
that the rent from the Allotments went towards the cost of the grass cutting.
As agreed in a previous meeting the allotments have had their rents reduced
to £30 per plot.

There being no further business ClIr Harper declared the meeting closed.




